
 
 

Team’s webpage for links to social media, student chat group, events, and their student newsletter.    
 
Winter Break  
The university will be closed for Winter Break, Monday, December 23, 2024, through Friday, January 3, 2025. iStart 
eforms will not be processed during Winter Break. Students should finalize all eforms by Monday, December 9, 2024, at 
11:59pm, if they need to be processed in 2024.  Normal business operations will resume on Monday, January 6, 2025.   
 
Travel Signatures 
Check Page 2 of your I-20 for a valid travel signature if you plan to travel outside the U.S. for the Winter Break. If the 
travel signature is dated before December 2023 and you plan to travel, it is time for a fresh signature. Log into iStart to 
access the Travel Signature eform. Be sure to give our staff at least 5 business days to process.  For information on 
traveling as an F-1 student, watch this helpful video https://youtu.be/Vhal_O7WBM4 and explore our travel webpage 
https://www.usf.edu/world/international-services/immigration/travel.aspx  
 
Get Ready for Tax Season 
All F and J visa holders who were physically present in the U.S., in 2024, are required to file a tax form in 2025. This is 
regardless of whether you worked or received income or not in 2024. Relax! Tax forms are filed between February 15 
and April 15.  



�x Contact the International Student Support Team or OIS about suspicious phone calls, emails, or if you’ve 
fallen victim to a scam. We can help you, and reporting scams helps us protect other international students 
from dangerous or expensive scams, too. 

 
 

USF Academic Reminders 
 
Fall Semester Grades 
Fall grades will be visible in Student Self-Service on December 20. If you had a reduced course load (RCL) for your final 
semester or you thought you would graduate and applied for post-completion OPT but can no longer graduate, contact 
our office during Virtual Drop-in hours, Walk-in hours, or email F1status@usf.edu. We need to take immediate action if 
your I-20 ends in December 2024 and you will not graduate.   Also contact OIS if you are put on final probation or 
academic dismissal and will not be able to register for Spring 2025.  
 
Fee Payments 
Check out the official USF tuition payment deadline website for a full list of payment deadlines.  Failure to pay tuition in 
full by the deadline, can result in cancellation of registration.  If you are an F-1 or J-1 student, you must remain enrolled 
for full-time courses as part of your immigration status. OIS will reach out to you if your registration is cancelled.  
 
Fall 2024 Graduating Students 
F-1 students who graduate in Fall 2024 enter a 60 day status grace period from December 31, 2024 to March 1, 2025.  
OIS shortens I-20’s once graduation is officially certified.  During the status grace period, you can do the following: 

�x Apply for OPT and submit application to USCIS.  See our website for information on OPT filing.  
�x Obtain admission and a new I-20 for another level of study at USF for a program that begins Spring 2025. 
�x Obtain admission and transfer your SEVIS record to another school for a program that begins in Spring 2025.  

Complete the F-1 Transfer OUT – SEVIS Release Form in iStart with your official admission letter. 
�x Apply for a change of status to a different visa classification. 

 
Spring 2025 Course Registration 
F-1 and J-1 students should select mostly in-person courses at their home campus. Undergraduate students should 
enroll in 12 credits hours and graduate students should enroll in 9 credit hours.  F-1 and J-1 students are restricted to 
counting one 3 credit hour online course towards their full-time enrollment.  Students who are completing their 
academic program and graduating in Spring 2025 can complete the Reduced Course Load eform in iStart if they need 
less than full-time courses to complete the program.  
 
USF Home Campus  
F-1 students are required to take 50% or more of their courses at their USF Home Campus.  We recommend that 
students check carefully to determine the campus connected to online courses. Taking courses at multiple campuses 
does not allow a student to take additional online courses.   
 
Excess Credit Hours 
Students should not postpone graduation or add additional excess credit hours for the purposes of engaging in 
internships or post-graduation work.  
 
Winter Session 
The Winter Session occurs during Winter Break and consists of online courses.  While F-




